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Our Community Celery Pine 

Bench 

On the 14th July, at our second, warm 
and dry indoor market in the Memorial 

Hall, Lilydale Arts is delighted to have 

Master Craftsman, Simon Ancher return 

to finalize our Community Bench. This 
project was part of the very successful 

Lilydale Festival of Wood in March this 

year and was made possible by a grant 

received  from Regional Arts Australia 

through Tamanian Regional Arts. 

Simon will be working with Lilydale 

volunteers on a stunningly designed 

bench made of Celery Pine. This bench 

will be installed in front of the Ceramic 
Mural at the Old Library.  

INVITATION – If you would like to 

work with Master Craftsman of the 

highest calibre, contact Bernadine Alting 

6395 1295. Simon will be working on 
the stage in the Memorial Hall, finishing 

the construction of the bench between 

10am & 2pm and weather permitting, 

installing the bench mid-afternoon. And 
anyone else, do come and watch Simon. 

See you there then!  

Events for your diary: 

JULY 

Community Bench construction with 
wood artisan Simon Ancher  

When: Sunday July 14, 10-2 pm 

Where: Lilydale Village Market - 

Memorial Hall 

Cost: Free event.  

Concert: Meet the Lute with Susan 

King. 

When: Sunday July 21, 2.30pm 

Where: Lilydale Uniting Church 
Cost: $25; Lilydale Arts members $20; 

children free, with as always, a fabulous 

afternoon tea.  

AUGUST 

Workshop:  Zentangles 
When: Saturday 3 August 2-4 pm 

Where: the Old Library 

Lilydale Arts 

Lantern Workshop: Saturday morning 

15th June was a trifle cool and 

threatening, so the Lantern Workshop 
was held in the Supper Room of the 

Memorial Hall. And the room was full of 

some 40 eager children and adults, 

working on colourful lanterns.  

The workshop was a combination of the 

organisational and creative geniuses of 

Jenny Scott and Paula Lange. We 

sincerely thank them both – and their 

families – for the fabulous range of ways 
to construct and decorate lanterns. 

Thanks go to artist Dee Alford and 

Heather Lack for their wonderful work 

with the children. The 2013 Lantern 
Workshop was the best yet.   

Lantern Walk: The winter solstice 

was celebrated in rousing style by the 

good people of Lilydale, young and old, 

with their lanterns, stout boots, bobbing 
lanterns and a fine moon.  

We thank all the people without whose 

inspiration and hard work, this 

wonderful annual event would not be 

possible. We thank Ian Williams and 
Jillian Weston for their organisation and 

planning and preparation of the site, Ian 

and Jenny Scott for their lantern 

preparation, Lilydale Arts members  for 
their work in turning the Lilydale Falls 

into a place of magic and mystery and 

making the welcome hot drinks, all 

those who created installations and 

added to the beauty of the evening, the 
Fire Brigade for their fine traffic 

management, the Lions Club for their 

life-giving sausages, and the wonderful 

piper, John Ralph for leading the Lantern 
Walk. Thanks too to the two lovely  

policemen from Newnham Police Station 

who joined in. It was great to have their 

support. 
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“There is a theory which states 

that if ever anyone discovers 
exactly what the Universe is for 

and why it is here, it will  

instantly disappear and be 

replaced by something even 

more bizarre and inexplicable.  

There is another theory which 

states that this has already 

happened.”  

 
Douglas Adams,  

The Restaurant at the End of 

the Universe  
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MULLINS BODYWORKS 
 

FRIENDLY FIRST CLASS SERVICE  

BY QUALIFIED TRADESMEN 
 

FOR ALL YOUR PANELBEATING  
&  SRAY PAINTING NEEDS 

 

 

SITUATED AT THE HERITAGE PARK 
END OF BURNS STREET, INVERMAY 

[44 BURNS STREET, INVERMAY] 
 

TRADING HOURS: MON - THURS  8.00 -  4.45  
FRIDAY  8.00  -  1.00 

  

TELEPHONE/FAX:    6326 3315     
MOBILE NO:    0407 839 936 

EMAIL: sweet@bigpond.net.au 

Building Design   
 

Phone/Fax: 
63954155 

 
 
 

Todd Wilkin 
 
 

 

For all Commercial and Residential 
concepts, designs, drafting and  
organisational duties in the  
Building Industry 
 
PO Box 478, Launceston, Tas, 7250.  
 
Email: office@wilkindesign.com.au  
Web: www.wilkindesign.com.au 

 

 

Warmth, caring & trust blended with experience  

is what the team at Gaye’s funeral services  

provide at a vulnerable time. 
We come to you 

 
 

ó Offering ó   

• Traditional or Unique Funerals, Burials or Cremations 

• Public or Private 

• Pre-Paid or Pre-Arranged 

• Bronze Plaques 

• All denominations - Any Area 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gaye Simmons 

Mob: 0438 561 542 
 

Jan Jacobson 

Mob: 0407 127 119 

Avoid expensive plumbing bills - 

       Have your septic tank pumped every 2 years 

We offer: 

 Septic tank and grease tank pumping 

 Sludge removal 

 Portaloos 
 

Ask about our reasonable rates 

1983 Lilydale 
Road, Lilydale 

 

Open seven 
days a week 

 
 

P: (03) 6395-1230 

 Scrumptious breakfast and lunch menu 

 Sweet and savoury home-made treats 

 Tassie roasted Oomph coffee 

 Browse the providore 

 Gourmet pizzas available dine in or take 
away Friday and Saturday night 

 Lively bar 

 Fully-stocked bottleshop 

 Magazines, books, open fire and more… 
 

Exciting new renovations will be taking place over winter 
so we will do all we can to minimise disruptions to usual 
service… 

mailto:office@wilkindesign.com.au
http://www.wilkindesign.com.au/
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complained about the lack of customer service that 

BLW have been giving. 

Village Green: Cleanliness and general condition 

improved. Council Volunteer Registration forms to be 
returned to Simon Lockett. Black Board being 

upgraded. 

Neighbourhood Watch: Two high profile speakers 

at the July and August meetings. 

Falls Reserve: Jillian Weston submitted a report to 

the meeting. At this stage a community consultation 

meeting will be called in November to discuss the 

possible changes. 

Community Kitchen: Gerry reported on all the 
possibilities regarding funding of this project. All is 

looking positive at this stage. 

Old Court House  - William Wilson Room/

Memorabilia: A plaque has been suggested to honour 
William Wilson OBE for his early contribution to the 

district. Subject to his family members approving of 

such. 

The honour roll fading, the original is apparently 

located in Hobart and  hopefully can be located. 

Further discussion took place regarding the Upper 

Piper Craft Co-op’s use of the Court House. Feed back 

from all the Clubs, Groups and Community who use 

the Court House is required. (Refer to a separate 

agenda in the issue of the Progressive.) 

Written Proposal regarding Ratepayers/Business 

Owners/LCC Forum submitted by Alan Cordell: 

Clarification of the idea to be discussed at future 

meetings. 

Sleeping Policeman: The idea of returning the 

Sleeping Policeman to the corner of Main Road and 

Station Road is being looked into. 

Next meeting: 2nd July at 7.30pm at the Old Library, 

New and older members of our community are very 
welcome. Do not forget during the winter months are 

meeting room is warm and welcoming. 

IMPORTANT: CLUB, ORGANISATION OR 

LOCAL COMMUNITY IMPUT 

Request for comment: Location of the Upper Piper 

Craft Cooperative  

For the past 3 months the Upper Piper Craft  

Cooperative has operated out of the William Wilson 

Room (Old Court Room) in the Old Court House. The 
Cooperative formerly operated out of the adjacent Old 

Library.  

The move to the William Wilson Room was initially 

instigated as a temporary arrangement to free up the 
Old Library as an exhibition space during the recent 

Festival of Wood.  

The Cooperative have subsequently requested leave to 

remain in the William Wilson Room as it  

Cost: $20 for workshop and kit  

Bookings are essential. 6395 1538 

SEPTEMBER 

House Concert:  Sally Anne Russell, Andrea Katz and 
William Newbery. Mezzo-soprano, piano and viola 

When: Sunday 15th Sept at 1 pm 

Cost: $25; Lilydale Arts members $20; children free, 

with as always, a fabulous afternoon tea.  

Booking essential: email lilydalearts@gmail.com 

Lilydale Arts: http://lilydalearts.yolasite.com 

Like us on Facebook 

And finally: Phil Lohrey has just completed the most 

wonderful DVD of the activities of the Festival of 
Wood and the opening of the painted poles. It includes 

footage of all events, including the POST competition 

and the wood elves. We are planning an evening for 

the community to view and enjoy it. More information 
next Progressive.  

Vale 

Glenys Haworth 

Lilydale Arts Members acknowledge the sad passing of 

one of our previous Committee members. Glenys gave 

loyal service in the roles of secretary and treasurer 

over several years for the community of Lilydale.  

Our sympathy is with her family at this sad time. 

Lilydale District Progress Assoc Inc.  

Apologies for a nil report of our May meeting, deadline 

for the Progressive came around quicker than I 

thought. 

June 2013 Meeting Report: 

Lilydale Arts: Lantern Workshop and Lantern Walk 

(both these activities will be over at the time of 

publishing this Progressive but I am sure there will be a 

report of this great local annual event in the August 

edition). 

Northern Regional Planning Framework: 

Ongoing discussions of what the Lilydale community 

input is requiring. (Village Zoning previously 

supported). Richard Jamieson (LCC Planning) has been 
invited to the July meeting. 

Lilydale Village Market: Monthly Winter Indoor 

Markets to be held in the Lilydale Memorial Hall. (Once 

again Lilydale was alive at the first market and by all 

accounts it was a great success.) 

Water Committee: Reported on the ongoing 

confusion of the service fees being charged, different 

rate for all the local connections. If you look at the 

BLW web site we should all be paying the same service 
fee. Also some residences are not paying for water 

usage. (Will they suddenly get a large water bill or is it 

just another BLW glitch). Many people have 
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OPENING HOURS  
 

Monday's closed 
Tuesday 9.30 to 5pm 

Wednesdays 9.30 to 3pm 
Thursday's 9.30 to 7pm 

Fridays 9.30 to 5pm  
 

phone Letitia and Michelle for an appointment  

Weedon Real Estate have been  

involved in selling properties in the 

Lilydale District for over 25 years. 

Our local agent lives in the district 

and has been licenced for 25 years 

with 13 of those years listing and  

selling in the area which ensures first-

hand knowledge of what it has to of-

fer. 

Locally we can offer you low  

commission charges and no cost  

advertising. 

If you are interested in selling and 

would like a free no obligation market 

appraisal please contact our local 

agent Tom Dancer on 0419 369 162. 

Weedon Real Estate 

66 George St, Launceston 

(03) 6331 3566 

Geoff 

McCarthy 
 

Accredited Livestock Carrier 
Supply & Deliver  

Road base Material 
Tip Truck Hire &  
General Cartage 

 

Phone 6395 4278 or  

Mobile 0408 133 748 

 

 

State-wide Assistance for all  

your computer hardware needs,  
on-site or off.  

 

Reasonable rates 
 

Phone now for an  

obligation free quote  
 

 
 

 

0400 845 723  

Glenn Dancer 
Computer Technician 

admin@glenndancer.com.au 

I can help you with: 
 Upgrading your old system 

 Maintaining a new system 

 Networking support  

 Network installations for home or office 

 General computer support & troubleshooting 

 Website maintenance 

 

 
 

from one pet to large mobs 
 

Comb & Cutter sharpening  
service also available 

 

Ph 6395 4335 
Jeremy 
Fuller 

Local  
Sheep 

Shearer  
Available  
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accommodates their needs better than the Old Library. 

This matter has been discussed at a General Meeting of 

the LDPA. The outcome of the discussion was that the 

meeting did not see any impediment to a permanent 
move however, as the facilities of the Old Courthouse 

are available to the broader community and other  

community organisations, the LDPA did not feel able to 

approve the move without wider community  
consultation.  

Accordingly the LDPA invites all community members 

and organisations who have an interest in the matter to 

express their opinion in writing either by hand to Tom 

Dancer at the Post Office, by mail to LDPA Inc, PO 
Box 3, Lilydale. Tas. 7268  or by e-mail to:  

contact@ldpa.org.au  

This matter will be revisited at the next General  

Meeting after the end of July.  

The Upper Piper Craft Cooperative is a not-for-profit 

organisation.  

Lions Club 

25 Years  

Serving the Lilydale Community 

At the beginning of June the Lions Club of Lilydale 

celebrated 25 years of service to the community of 
Lilydale, Tasmania and the world beyond.  Current club 

members gathered to celebrate this milestone and 

were honoured to be joined by three of the four 

members of the Riverside Lions Club, who were 
involved in the chartering of the Lilydale club.  An 

informative talk was given by past District Governor 

Tony Kettle on the founding of the Lilydale Lions and 

our own member Stephen told us of his memories 

from that time. Tony Kettle, of course, was at the time 
the Principal of the Lilydale District School, and as such 

was able to enthuse the local Lilydale residents into 

forming the club. So, 25 years on we all look forward 

to the next 25 still assisting, in our own small way, 

those in need in our community.  

Changeover Dinner 

The beginning of July will see the end of another Lion 

Year of community support.   The club will be joining 

with the Bridport Lions to thank all of those who have 
aided our year’s efforts, and set ourselves up for the 

next 12 months.  President, Lion Helen Chick, and all 

the club members would like to thank the whole 

Lilydale community for their support during the past 12 

months.   Whether it is buying a raffle ticket, moo poo, 
a sausage, or a book from our stall, it all goes back to 

the community, be it local or to other people in need. 

Lilydale Lantern Walk 

Another great turnout for the Lantern Walk.  What a 
magical scene it is at the Falls.  Well done to the Arts 

Council on another successful Solstice event.  The 

chilly night certainly made the Lions sausage sizzle very 

popular, and it was our pleasure to support this 

community event. 

Teddy Bears’ Picnic 

Don’t forget that other community event - the Teddy 
Bears’ Picnic at Hollybank on Sunday 15 September. 

Arrangements are progressing nicely, and we are just 

hoping for good weather.  Get Teddy ready and set  to 

go to Hollybank. 

Moo Poo 

We have a fresh batch, so if you want to get in early 

and prepare those veggie beds for spring, please let us 

know.  Call Stephen on 6395 1323, talk to one of the 

Lions members, or come and see us at the 
markets.  Only $5 a big bag. 

Markets 

Speaking of the markets, the Lions sausage sizzle and 

brick a brac stall will continue through the winter 
months at the Lilydale Village Markets at the Memorial 

Hall.  Hope to see you all there. 

A man and his pretty wife were strolling through the zoo 

when the male lion started following the woman's every 

move with his eyes. The husband said, "I think you have 
made a conquest. Wink at him." And she did, and at this 

the lion started stirring about restlessly. "Now blow him a 

kiss." She did, and the lion roared longingly at her and 

began lashing his tail. "That's enough," the husband said, 

hoisting her into the air and tossing her over the railing into 
the lion's enclosure. "Now tell HIM you have a headache!" 

Upper Piper Arts & Crafts 

Co-op 

Whilst spending a day looking after the co-op in the old 

court house I was amazed at the number of visitors 

who reside in the area who say it was the first time 

they have actually been in the historic building. Then I 

realised I had lived in the area for twenty five years 
before I had reason to visit the Court House.  

So, although the Co-op has lots of gifts for everyone 

maybe the biggest gift is the opportunity to visit and 

enjoy one of Lilydale’s oldest buildings. 

Many of our interstate visitors live in large cities and 

are amazed by some of the old crafts still practised by 

our creative locals and take the opportunity to buy a 

‘one off’ gift for friends back home.  

When there are so many people talking gloom and 
doom for Tasmania we should remember just what a 

great place this is and how creative and productive our 

locals are.    

A Cynic’s Philosphy 

A diplomat is someone who can tell you to go to hell 

in such a way that you look forward to the trip.  
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Bardenhagen’s Supermarket 
 

New Proprietors Tom & Liz Wragg welcome all new and old customers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Good range of Tassie cheeses 

 Fruit & Veggies 

 Delicatessen 

 Aurora PAY AS YOU GO 

 IGA Everyday Specials 

 ATM instore now 

 Pre-paid phone cards 

Open: 

 Mon - Fri 7 am - 7 pm 

 Sat 7 am - 6 pm 

 Sun  8 am - 6 pm 

Main Road, Lilydale 
 

Phone 6395 1422 

We are proud supporters of local policing and the Neighbourhood Watch Program 

10 Yard Tipper Hire 
 

Local Gravel Suppliers for all your needs; 

driveways, roading etc. 
 

12 ton Excavator also available  

for excavations. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Phone Gene 

0428 447 731 

 

 Skip Bins 2, 3 & 4 Cubic Metres 

 Rubbish Removal 

 Firewood Supplies 

 Clean Up Service - Household or Garden - 

We can do the work for you 

 Servicing Launceston, Dilston,  

Windermere,  Hillwood, Lilydale &  

Pipers River 

 

All Major Credit Cards 

Welcome 

The Village  

Natural Therapies Clinic  

Shop 3, 1976 Main Rd Lilydale 

0419 090 492 

* * *Monthly Special * * *  

50% off! 

All 60g Macbethõs ointments  

Thatõs $10 per tub!!  

July only. 

Pop in to find out about these beautiful natural 

skin care products. 

Open Mon ð Wed 9 ð 3.  

After hours appointments available 
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Neighbourhood Watch 

Our June Meeting was held Thursday 13th June 

at the Fire Station, with 11 people attending including 

Constables Leighton Rigall and Mandy Ladson from 

Newnham. 

Police Report 

On the 07th May 2013, a home burglary occurred on 

Lilydale Road, North Lilydale. A window was smashed 

to gain entry to the premises. The owners were out 

from midday till 5.30pm. It is unsure if entry was 
actually gained to the premises. Nothing was stolen. 

Launceston CIB is investigating. 

Overnight on the 8th May 2013, a business in Lilydale 

Road, Lilydale was burgled and an amount of float 

money was taken. It is unknown how entry was gained. 

Launceston CIB is investigating. 

Overnight on the 4th June 2013, a firefighting water 

pump and fittings and batteries for Traffic Control 

Signals were stolen from a contractor in the area. They 
had been left on an area of land where the old Karoola 

Football ground is situated. 

Newnham Police are investigating. 

Anybody who can assist the Police with enquiries on 

any of the above incidents are urged to contact Lilydale 
Police on 63952050 or CRIME STOPPERS on 1800 333 

000 

Important Message from Northern Community 

Policing Services 

Design out Property Crime 

As a member of the community, there are steps you 

can take to protect yourself and your property from 

crime. People that take all necessary precautions are 

less likely to be targeted by thieves. Use the following 
information to reduce the likelihood of your property 

being targeted. 

Whilst the majority of people are conscious of locking 

up their homes, a recent analysis of burglaries in the 

Northern District has shown that some people are still 
not securing their garages, sheds and workshops 

adequately. 

Recently thieves have been specifically targeting these 

areas. Common items stolen are tools and chainsaws. 
These items should not be left in the front or back yard 

or on display for any length of time. Many people are 

complacent when it comes to securing these areas. 

Sheds, Garages, Workshops should be locked at all 

times when not in use. 

Stolen items of property are usually sold at a very 

cheap price. If the price of your new chainsaw is too 

good, then the chances are it is stolen. If you suspect 

this is the case, contact Launceston CIB for advice on 
131 444. Did you know, that if you purchase items you 

suspect or know are stolen, then you may well be 

committing a crime yourself? 

If you see or hear something suspicious call Police on 

131 444 and report it. 

REMEMBER YOU ARE OUR EYES AND EARS 

Next Meeting 

The next meeting of the Lilydale Neighbourhood 

Watch will be held 11th July 2013 at 7.30pm at the Fire 
Station. 

Guest Speaker 

We have Inspector Michael Johnston from Tasmania 

Police, Northern District, attending this meeting to 

speak about topics such as Policing in the Northern 
Districts and changes within the Police force that could 

affect Neighbourhood Watch Groups.  

Remember everyone is welcome to attend. Hope to 

see you there. 

Lilydale Branch R & SLA 

Hi all, 

I hope you are all well and keeping well. 

George Town RSL's Luncheon will be held on the 14th 

July at 12 for 12:30. Cost is $35.00 PH for a 3 Course 

Luncheon. 

RSVP by 4pm on 6th July to: 

Mr Peter Harley - Secretary  

Email to: office@georgetownrsl.com.au 

Kind regards Gerry Coret 

Country Women’s Assoc. 

Lilydale Branch 

Wednesday June 3rd turned out to be a cold, raw day 

and our meeting started with eight members sitting 

round an open fire, roll call was a plate of scones. Ah, 
my hair stood on end as scones are not an item I can 

cook so any flops that occurred had to attend. We 

tasted a variety such as plain, pumpkin, herb & 

parmesan, cinnamon scroll and lavender & blueberry… 

very yummy. 

Several of our members travelled through the fog to 

Perth on May 28 for a craft day. A lovely combination 

of learning, laughter and lunch. Norma has been 

nominated for a second term as Northern Group 
President. We wish her luck. Once again we donated 

fifty dollars to the Winter Relief Appeal. To our 

wonderful President we would like to say thank you for 

the floral tribute she made for ANZAC Day. 

HHI (Handcraft) competition this month is either 
marmalade, hand made card or an autumn 

arrangement. Results from last months competition 

saw one member take our 1st and 2nd for her ANZAC 

biscuits. Another member took 1st place for a flower 
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recipe by a consulting professional chef, locally brewed 

stout on tap and Tasmanian honey wine and mead. 

Come and experience this market which, we are told, 

is gaining a reputation rivalling Evandale’s.  

Next market is Sunday, 14th July! Future dates are 

Sunday, 11 August and Sunday, 8 September 10am to 

2pm at the Memorial Hall, Main Road.  

Anyone with anything to sell call Natalie on 0418 688 
250. We are always happy to sell goods and produce 

on consignment if you don't want to attend a stall 

yourself. We also have plenty of space to display art 

and craft for either sale or display.  

Call us, visit us on facebook, see our website 
www.lilydalevillagemarket.com or see our videos on 

facebook.You are most welcome! 

Lilydale Arts presents  
zentangle 

workshop 
When: Sat 3 August, 2-4pm 

Where: The Old Library (Courthouse Complex),  

               Main Road Lilydale. 

Tutor: Michele Beauchamp, zentangle guru 

Cost: $20 . Pre-payment is required. 

Includes:  An introductory kit with a small cotton draw     
string bag, a Pigma Micron .01 pen,  Zentangle pencil 
and 5 White Zentangle paper tiles. Tea and coffee. 
Bookings are essential 

Call Catherine 6395 1538 or 

email lilydalearts@gmail.com 

Cheques:  Lilydale Arts PO Box 199 Lilydale 

Lilydale Arts: http://lilydalearts.yolasite.com 

Like us on Facebook 

Children's Science Exam Answers 

Q: Explain one of the processes by which water can be 

made safe to drink. 

A: Flirtation makes water safe to drink because it  
removes large pollutants like grit, sand, dead sheep and 

canoeists.  

Q: How can you delay milk turning sour? (love this!) 

A: Keep it in the cow.  

Q: Give the meaning of the term "Caesarean Section." 

A: The Caesarean Section is a district in Rome. 

Q: What is the fibula? 

A: A small lie.  

entry and Lilydale branch took out 1st, 2nd and 3rd for 

toys for the Naturalisation ceremony. 

Three members received a gift from the birthday 

basket this month (not mentioning any names). Finally, 
our next meeting is on July 3rd at 9:45 am at the 

Uniting Church, roll call is the purchase of a raffle 

ticket. 

Lilydale Active Fitness Group 

Hi all, we would just like to let you know, 

that our last session was on the 25th of 
June. 

We will have a break for the next 2 months,  July and 

August, due to less People  attending the Fitness 

Classes  in the last few weeks. 

We will resume Fitness on Tuesday the 3rd of 
September. 

Same place and time 7 pm to 8 pm $ 7 per session. 

We hope to see you all again then. 

We will have to see how things pan out in the future 
for our fitness Group. 

It would be a shame to see it go all together. So please 

come and join us. 

Cheers for now from the Lilydale Fitness Group. 

Lilydale Village Winter Market 

The inaugural Lilydale Village Winter Market in the 

Memorial Hall was probably the largest market in 
Lilydale's history. 32 stalls, many with multiple tables, 

packed the atrium, main auditorium and the supper 

room of Lilydale's Memorial Hall.  

We had our regular stallholders, including the Lilydale 
Lions sausage sizzle, wool spinning Meredith Larkin,  

Bill and Cath's antiques, tools and glassware, Sue 

Keogh's lace coat hangers, plants, dog coats, second 

hand clothing, and Dorothea Gibbin's beautiful hand 

made cards. Again we had the Van Asche family with 
their spray free fresh produce. We welcomed some 

new locals, like Sally Wilson from Kulamren Gardens 

and the ladies from the Upper Piper Craft  

Co-Operative. Especially welcome were new stalls 
escaping the winter weather from South Esk, Meet the 

Producer and Evandale markets: Carolisa's scarves, 

accessories and jewellery; David and Wendy Palmer's 

handbags and handcrafted board games, and Tasmanian 

Keshet Design Clothing were just a few of our 
welcome new offerings. 

All customers we spoke to reported they loved the 

venue, which was a spectacular success considering it 

was our first time and we had planned for less than half 
the stalls!  

The LDPA stall sold fresh Lilydale grown vegetable 

soup and hot mulled wine made by our committee to a 

mailto:lilydalearts@gmail.com
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=m_1PphKLbwGo0M&tbnid=Q1tch60TyyV46M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=m_1PphKLbwGo0M&tbnid=Q1tch60TyyV46M:&ved=&url=http://zentangle.blogspot.com/201
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ABN: 26 151 828 787 
E/C Lic No: 1169994 

 
 

 Prompt, Reliable & Professional Service. 
 Domestic & Commercial Installations and 

maintenance. 
 Industrial Specialist. 
 Over 15yrs experience.  
 Servicing Lilydale, Launceston and  

surrounding areas. 
 FREE DESIGN & QUOTE FOR SOLAR 

SYSTEMS INSTALLATION. 
 

Contact Tim Lane: 

M: 0419 366 493 
Office: 6326 4754 

Email: laneelectrical@bigpond.com 

The cold weather and early nights are not usually 
much fun, but what about sitting around in front of 
the fire playing board games.  The kids will love it 

and its much more entertaining than the square box 
in the corner.  Lollydale has a range of board games 

from Operation to Big Bang Theory & the ever  
favourite MouseTrap.   

Guaranteed hours of fun!  
 

As well as games there are cars & trucks, horse and 
farm sets, teddies, dolls é the list goes on and on!  

Come in and have a browse! 
 

Lots of new chocolate gift ideas for you to indulge 
with, new Tasmanian souvenirs as a special gift idea, 

lavender oils, scents and perfume. 
 

And donõt forget, we do laybys. 
 

Lollydale is open the same hours as Yummies - so 
you can call in on your way home ð Mon ð Thurs 
until 7:00pm, 7:30pm Fri and Sat and 6:30pm Sun. 

Chat to you soon, Norma, Leana, Michelle  & David  

The Lollydale Shoppe 

1974 Main Road Lilydale  
' 6395 1156  

Open 7 Days - Inside Yummies  
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LILYDALE DISTRICT SCHOOL SNIPPETS  

Phone: 6395 0100 Fax: 6395 0199   Email: lilydale.district.school@education.tas.gov.au  

Possum Magic Party 
 

Over e ighty students ,  
pre-schoolers and parents 

crowded into the library to 
celebrate the 30th anniversary 

of the publication of that 
magical book Possum Magic. With face masks on, 

the children (Oops – possums!) listened in rapt 

attention to this timeless tale. Just as the story 
requires baby Hush to eat a vegemite sandwich, a 

piece of pavlova and half a lamington, our little 
possums consumed the same (and a lot more). 

The food was perfectly presented by the 7/8 

Foods students who not only decorated the 
library and cooked, they 

also supported the little 
ones in choosing each 

delicious morsel. There was 
certainly a lot of bush magic 

in the library last week. 

Images from the Curious Schools Exhibition, Launch & 

Forum ɬ work from  

Lilydale District School that was a part of  

The Festival of the Wood 

Curious Schools 

Making creativity in  

Tasmanian schools visible. 
 

The Curious Schools project aims to support 

teachers to document their practice, expand 
their communities of practice, and improve the 

public understanding of the important role that 
schools play in fostering curiosity and creativity 

in young people. 

How can our arts explorations help 
students feel connected to their 
community? 

 welcoming others into our world 

 connecting with the identity of the local 

community through embracing traditions (such 

as painted poles) 

 participating in a local festival which celebrates 

the local industry and environment 

 both community artists are now volunteering in 

the arts classes at Lilydale District School 

 the students are feeling a sense of their tree and 

proud of their work being exhibited publicly 

Pet Day on Friday, 24 May  was a big hit with the 

kids young and old.  Everyone enjoyed visiting the 
animals and looking at the Animal Nursery we are 

renovating.  They joined in drawing, designing a 
cage and making a mask.  We had a photo 

competition, a dress up parade and cutest pet 
section.  A lot of students won prizes, $50.00 

donated by Woolworths and $100.00 worth of 

vouchers from  Mrs Deb Sulzberger’s - Fur Babies 
and Friends, and the remaining prizes were all 

donated by staff members from the school.  Thank 
you. 
 

Thank you to all students and teachers who 
dressed up and brought in their pets, thanks to Mr 

Webster for the Tiger Tales also  Mrs Wilson and 

the SRC held a Hot Dog Stall and sold over 70 

Hog Dogs.  We raised over $100.00 for the 
renovations. 
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Plumbing & Excavation 
David & Tracie Clyne 

 
 Connections to new Lilydale water main 

 Domestic  & commercial plumbing 

 New homes & maintenance 

 Septic tanks 

 Foundations 

 General excavation, levelling & dams 

 Tilter bucket 
 

 

Ph: 6395 4218 

Mobile: 0418 313 117 
1351 Pipers River Road, Karoola, TAS 7267 

TUTS EXCAVATIONS 
ALL OF YOUR EXCAVATI ON REQUIREMENTS  

COMPETITIVE RATES & FREE ESTIMATES  

NO JOB TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL  

JOHN BEST  

Ph 6395 4255 or Mob 0409 002 488  

Email ð tutdigs@bigpond.com  

 DAM BUILDING &  

CLEANING  

 LAND CLEARING  

 TREE REMOVAL  

 TRUCK HIRE  

 ROAD BUILDING  

 BUILDING DEMOLITION  

 FOUNDATIONS &  

DRIVEWAYS  

 PIPE LAYING  

On sale after the 30th March. 

Then and Now 
a double DVD set recording  

Lilydale 150 Years Celebration in October 2011 
 

Disc One - a 72 minute video celebrating the events 

Disc Two - a series of celebratory slide shows  

including captioned historic photographs 
 

$15 available at the Lilydale Post Office 

WEED PROBLEMS? 
Quickspray Unit on Trailer 

Available for Hire 

 

Lilydale Landcare has its specialised unit  
for hire at exceptionally low rates. 

50 metres of hose with remote radio  
retractable reel (trailer mounted) 
$30 per day ($50 per weekend) 

 

Call Nick Wordsworth  
0419 717 066 or 
Mike Armes 6395 1130 

 

DEATH TO WEEDS 

Your health matters 
Lilydale Pharmacy 

Open Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm 
Colin and Helen Denney. 

Phone 63951 336 

Hot water bottles 
 

Wheat bags 
 

ôA little bit of reliefõ 
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Colds and flu 

Colds and flus are starting to emerge again.  

COLD symptoms are mainly head symptoms like sore 

throat, blocked nose, sinus congestion, occasional 

headaches and mild cough.  

FLU symptoms are fever, headaches, chills, muscle 

pains and exhaustion for a few days. Cough and chest 
discomfort can be severe, with bronchitis or  

pneumonia needing antibiotics. Diarrhoea or vomiting 

sometimes occurs. Head symptoms like sore throat 

and blocked nose don’t usually occur, but if they do, 

are only mild.  

You won’t be able to tell the difference between swine 

flu and other flus. 

Colds and flus are viruses, and are spread to other 

people in the same way. 

COLD TREATMENTS 

There are many ‘cough and cold’ products that can 

make you feel better while you are recovering from a 

cold. None of them shorten the duration of the illness, 

but you can feel a lot better while you recover. 

Products that are safe and beneficial for all ages when 

using the dosage guidelines are; paracetamol, ibuprofen, 

saline nose sprays/drops, decongestant nose sprays/

drops, and vaporisers. 

Regulations for the use of many ‘cough and cold’  

products in children have recently changed, and you 

will notice that on some packaging, there are no dosage 

guidelines for children under the age of 6. The TGA 

(therapeutic goods administration) considers that there 
are potential risks associated with these products for 

children, and only limited benefits, so these products 

should only be used when prescribed by a doctor or 

pharmacist.  

Colds generally last for 7 to 10 days, so if you are not 
recovered after this time, you should seek medical  

advice. 

Antiviral treatments such as Tamiflu or Relenza can be 

used to treat influenza. (Available on prescription.) If 
you are travelling overseas, or spending long periods of 

time in airports, you should consider having a supply of 

Tamiflu, which you can use if you develop flu  

symptoms.  

HOW DOES THE VIRUS SPREAD? 

People become infected with the virus by inhaling  

droplets that have been coughed or sneezed out by an  

infected person. 

A person may also become infected by touching  
something with the viruses on it, and then touching 

their mouth or nose. The virus may survive for up to 

eight hours outside the human body. 

HAND HYGIENE is especially important in combating 

the spread of colds and flus. 

If a member of your household is infected with a cold 

or flu, then to prevent the infection spreading, all  

members of a household should wash their hands with 

soap and running water or use alcohol-based hand 
cleansers. (e.g. Aqium): 

 Before eating or handling food 

 After blowing their nose 

 After going to the toilet 

 After handling general waste and garbage 

 Especially after coughing or sneezing. 

Steps in washing hands are: 

 Wash with soap and running water.  

 Wash both front and back of the hands, the nails 

and between fingers and thumbs.  

 Rinse well with running water.  

 Dry thoroughly all over. 

Lilydale Online Access Centre 

Pinterest 101 

What is Pinterest? Recently, you may have heard 

more and more people talking about Pinterest. While 

other social networks like Facebook and Twitter focus 

on personal sharing and status updates, Pinterest is all 
about collecting and sharing the different things 

you find on the web.  

How Pinterest Works: Although you use the  

internet to search for all kinds of information, it can be 
difficult to keep everything you find organised and  

accessible. Pinterest a digital bulletin board for  

collecting the things you find online. For example, let's 

say that you like using the web to discover new recipes. 

While you can find an endless assortment of recipes 
online, saving them for future reference can sometimes 

prove difficult. You might not want to print out every 

recipe you find, and saving links for lots of different 

recipes as bookmarks can be overwhelming.   

Pinterest makes it easy to save and organise whatever 
you discover online, so whenever you find a recipe you 

like, you could save that recipe as a pin. The pin is then 

displayed as a picture on a pinboard, creating a  

collection of different images as you add more pins. 
Want to know more? Why not come to the Centre 

and learn all about Pinterest! 

Centre Opening Hours: 

 Tuesday 2-6pm 

 Wednesday 9am-1pm 

 Thursday 2-5pm 

 Friday 2-6pm 

Ph: 6395 0155 to book 

www.lilydale.tco.asn.au - lilydale @ tco.asn.au 

Health Solutions  
from the Lilydale Pharmacy 
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WILL YOUR BATTERY TURN  

YOUR CAR OVER THIS COLD WINTER? 

OURS WILL! 
Battery special for the month of June 

 

Holden, Falcon batteries $90 

NZ-70-ZZ $130 

 

We will fit these FREE without losing your radio code 

Windscreen wipers fitted FREE 

All our Supercharge batteries have a 2 year warranty 

 

 

10KG Potatoes $8.95 
Onions 90¢ kg 

Pumpkin 90¢ kg 

Full range of 
AUTO OILS 

Driveway 
Service 

Garden  
Fertilizers 
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COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 

Uniting Church Services  - June 
Sunday 7th  11.15am     Rev Nicholas    
 
Sunday 21st  11.15am     Rev Nicholas    

Uniting Church - Social Afternoon 

Join us for a LAUGHTERNOON on the last Thursday 

of each month (27 June) from 1.30pm. We meet in the 

sitting room of the Uniting Church, Main Road Lilydale. 

Come when you can, go when you must. 

 Tai Chi Exercise Classes 

Come and experience the ancient exercise 

of Tai Chi  in the Uniting Church Hall 

(behind the Church). 

All Welcome  - 10am Wed. morning. 

Lions Club of Lilydale Needs You 

We need members.  

Any age over 18, Male or Female.  

A fun way to meet and help the community. 

Phone: Call Barry on 6395 4233 

Lilydale Playgroup 

Friendly relaxed atmosphere 

ALL WELCOME - First session free! 

$3 / week per family,  

 includes hot drinks and munchies 

 toys and books  -  sand pit, slide, fort, swings 

 messy play, painting, craft, play dough 

 water play, bubbles, music 

 and lots of fun!!! 

Wednesdays  

10 am - 12 noon 

Behind the Anglican Church, 
Station Road, Lilydale. 

For more information phone: 

 Anni  6395 4399                         

 Or just pop in! 

 

On getting older 

Just before the funeral services, the undertaker came 

up to the very elderly widow and asked, "How old was 

your husband?"  

"98," she replied. "Two years older than me."  

"So you're 96," the undertaker commented.  

She responded, "Hardly worth going home, is it?” 

Neighbourhood Watch AGM 

Notice of Annual General Meeting. 

Lilydale Neighbourhood Watch will be holding an 

A.G.M on 8th August 2013 commencing 7.30pm at the 

Fire Station.  

Everybody is welcome to attend. Hope to see you 

there. 

Kaszazz Workshops – July 

Due to a very  busy schedule in July, there will  only be 

one workshop,  but you have a choice of  a set of 4 

cards or a double page layout. 

Pearl Birds Cards  OR  Pearl Birds Layout 

Wednesday  10/07/13,  from 12pm 

Both the layout and the cards feature lovely flourish 

papers, stamping, ink blending and 

pearl embellishments.  The cost 
includes a packet of Sticky Gem 

Pearls, the remainder of which 

you will be able to take home to 

use on other projects.  The layout 

is perfect for photos printed in 
sepia tones  but colour photos can 

also be used. Alternate sentiments 

can be used on the cards to make 

them suitable for a range of  

occasions. 

Cost  Cards $25, Layout $30,  Bookings essential by  

30/06/13 

For all enquiries, bookings or orders please contact 

Karen on 0409 025 190 or pandkmurgs@bigpond.com 

For Sale 

2007 Nissan Xtrail, STS, great condition inside & out, 

A/C, cruise control, central locking, sunroof, tinted 

windows, matching roo bar & fog lights, only 92000 
kms.  $14000 ono. Karoola   

Ph: 0404 276 348 – no SMS pls or 

email: kazza128@bigpond.com for pictures. 

Slippers - Handcrafted, fluffy, machine washable.  
Size 8 ladies eg. $8 per pair. 

Ph: 6326 4072 

Lounge suite in good order and 

clean.  

$500 or nearest offer   

Ph: 6395 1243 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 

mailto:kazza128@bigpond.com
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M 1  

T 2 Lilydale Progress Association - CH, 7.30pm 

W 3 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am CWA  Lions - 7.30pm 

T 4  

F 5 Senior Citizens Bowls - SC, 1.30pm  

Badminton - LH, 7.30pm  

S 6 Lilydale Landcare- 10.30am 

S 7 Uniting Church Service - UC 11.15am 

M 8  

T 9  

W 10 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am 

T 11 Neighbourhood Watch - FS 

F 12 Senior Citizens Bowls - SC, 1.30pm  

S 13  

S 14 Lilydale Village Winter Market - MH 10am 

Meet the Producer Market - LL 10am 

Community Bench Construction - MH 10am 

Lebrina Equestrian Club - Lebrina Oval, 9.30am 

M 15  

T 16  

W 17 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am Lions - 7.30pm 

T 18  

F 19 Senior Citizens Bowls - SC, 1.30pm  

Badminton - 7.30pm LH 

S 20 Lebrina Equestrian Club - Trail Ride 10.30am 

Uniting Church Service - UC 11.15am 

S 21 Pony Club - KO 

Meet the Lute Concert - UC 2.30pm 

M 22  

T 23  

W 24 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am 

T 25 Uniting Church Social Afternoon - UC, 1.30pm 

F 26 Senior Citizens Bowls - SC, 1.30pm  

S 27  

S 28  

M 29  

T 30 Lilydale District School P&F - LDS Staffroom, 7pm 

W 31 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am Red Cross - 11am  

WHAT’S ON THIS MONTH 
 

Fire - Police - Ambulance 000 
Launceston General Hospital:   6348 7111 

Poison Information Service:   13 11 26 
 

Lilydale Medical Clinic:        6395 1455 

              6395 1258 AH 

Lilydale Pharmacy:        6395 1336 

Native Animal Rescue: 
David – Birds Fish etc  6395 1345 or 6395 1579 AH 

Lorraine – Native animals: 6326 3502 or 0417 108 596 

Patsy – Native animals: 6395 6248 

Local Fire Brigade Permit Officers 

Turners Marsh/Holloways Hill area:  
Leon & Allison King:  Mob 0419 964 317 

Austins Road Area:  

Gary Harris-Newsham :  Mob 0437 100 824  
Leon King:    Mob 0419 964 317 

Karoola/ Lower Turners Marsh Area:  

Gary Harris-Newsham Mob 0437 100 824  

Lilydale Area: 

Dave Cleaver:   Mob 0407 047 083  
David Dornauf:  Mob 0409 868 712 

Bi - Weekly Calendar Events 
Every 2nd Mon: Fire Brigade Training; 7-9 pm 6395 1260  

Calendar Event Venues 
AC  Anglican Church, Station Rd, Lilydale 
CH The Old Courthouse, Main Rd, Lilydale 
FC  Footy Clubrooms, Doaks Rd, Lilydale 

FS  Fire Station, Doaks Rd, Lilydale 
KH  Karoola Hall, Karoola 
KO  Karoola Oval, Karoola 
LBC Lilydale Bowls Club, 8 Charob Ave, Lilydale 
LDS Lilydale District School 
LG  Lilydale High School Gym, Main Rd, Lilydale 
LH  Lebrina Hall, Golconda Rd, Lebrina 
LL Lilydale Larder, Main Road, Lilydale 
MH  Memorial Hall, Main Rd, Lilydale 
SC  Senior Citizens Clubrooms, Main Rd, Lilydale 
SA  Saint Anne’s Church, Lalla Rd, Lilydale 
UC Uniting Church, Main Rd, Lilydale 

VG  Village Green 

Progressive Contact Details 
Lilydale District Progress Association Inc 
PO Box 3,  

L i lyda le ,  TAS 7268  
 

Edi ting &  Layout:   
Editor:  J ayne Sadd ington   

Phone:  (03)  6395 0155 

E-mail :   l i ly .progress ive@gmai l .com 
 

The L i l ydale Progressive i s publ ished monthly from 

February to  December  by  the  L i l ydale Distr i ct   

Progress  Associat ion Inc .  Art ic le s & Let ters  to the 

Edi tor (up to 200 words) and other copy may be le ft  

a t the Li lyda le Pharmacy, or e -mai led to:  

l i ly.progress ive@gmai l .com  

LILYDALE DIRECTORY 


